Minutes of the Cheselbourne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

10th September 2013 at 7.30pm

Present:
 Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Greenwood, Cllr Bere, Cllr Northover, Cllr Paul

In attendance: Judy Coleman - Clerk, District Cllr Cooke four members of the public

Apologies: Cllr Haynes

Minutes of previous meeting: signed and approved.

Matters arising: Cllr Widdowson reported that the wooden boat at playground has been removed as it was deemed not worth repairing - the PC would like to thank Roger Gray for his help in the removal of the boat. Cllr Greenwood reported that she had spoken with DCC regarding the timing of bonfires being lit. She explained that there are no absolute rules on the timing, but if there is black smoke coming from a bonfire then this is not allowed and if neighbours have a specific problem with a bonfire then they can lodge a complaint. 

Cllr Widdowson reported the state of the footpath behind the school to Rights of Way and the path has now been trimmed and is much clearer.

Report from Cllr Cooke: Cllr Cooke reported that the appeal for the Rivers Arms had been dismissed and that he felt that the planners have made it perfectly clear that the pub can only be taken on if it is going to be run as a public house and not for development ie housing. Cllr Paul suggested that the auctioneers Fox & Son should be contacted to make it clear that planning will not be granted for any housing development and that this should also be made clear at the auction. Cllr Widdowson to call Fox & Sons to relay this information.

Finance: 8/8/13 - balance stands at £1,566 - outstanding cheque to Chris Haskett £200 for grass cutting duly signed.

Planning: Application No 1/D/131001061 - listed building consent to replace roof covering of a barn within curtilage of the property with new slates. Meydon Revel, Cheselbourne – passed by PC.

Application No 1/D/12/001126 - Rivers Arms, Cheselbourne. Appeal Ref. APP/1230/A/1312196058. Appeal dismissed on 15/8/13.

Highways & Byways: Pot Holes - Cllr Bere mentioned the pot holes in the local roads particularly between Long Lane and Druce and Cllr Widdowson explained that anyone can report holes in the road by contacting the Highways Dept at Dorset County Council.  Cllr Cooke explained it is important that more people complain about the state of the roads as it will speed up the process of getting the roads get mended. Anyone with a complaint regarding the roads should log onto the ‘Dorset for you’ website and then follow the instructions.

Any other business: Questions were asked from the floor regarding what would happen to the existing rooms in the Rivers Arms. It was explained that any further changes would still have to go through planning. It was agreed that having a separate dwelling attached to the pub for holiday lets would be perfectly acceptable as long as the pub remained intact and remained a reasonable size.

Jackie Turner explained that if anyone would like to receive any information regarding Neighbourhood watch, to please get in touch with Judy Coleman or Sue Widdowson via email.  

Mrs Turner also mentioned the state of the stream in the village which has run dry. She is concerned that because at water is being extracted from the ponds at Higher Melcombe, the water is not flowing through to the village stream. Cllr Greenwood will contact the environment agency on this matter.  Cllr Widdowson is also to write to Woodsford Farms regarding the overgrown state of the stream through the field near West Farm House.

Cllr Widdowson read a letter that had been received from a village resident concerning the sounding of car horns when approaching the bend on the hill at Drakes Lane. The letter requested that those driving through the village should show consideration towards those in the village and suggested that rather than sounding their horn they should slow down while approaching the bottom of the road.  There have also been complaints from residents in the vicinity of the Old Chapel. 

Cllr Widdowson has received a quote for repairing church path at £3,500, which is deemed too much for the PC to pay. Cllr Widdowson will show this letter to the PCC.

Cllr Widdowson explained that Judy Cooper had requested that one of the tables in the school field be moved up to the playground.  Roger Gray has offered to move the table and Neil Huband has agreed to help. Agreed by the PC.

Cllr Widdowson has received a note from a village resident asking for space for an allotment in the village. It was suggested that anyone looking for an allotment could put a note in the Village News asking if anyone would be prepared to allocate some land for this purpose. 

Cllr Greenwood attended a meeting regarding Recycling and rubbish collection in the village. Every household should have received all the information necessary.  She explained that anyone who is infirm or disabled they can request assistance.  Cllr Greenwood also explained that at Christmas they accept there will be more rubbish so separate bin bags can be left out. The PC wish to remind the village residents that all requests for extra requirements should be put to the Council by the 18th October and no later.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 12th November 2013 at 7.30pm

